## COLLEGE of SOUTHERN IDAHO

Junior College District

P. O. Box 1238
TWIN FALLS, IDAHO 83301

AUG 20 1979

August 8, 1979

Dr. Owen G. Holmes Academic Vice-President University of Lethbridge Lethbridge, Alberta, Canada TIK 3ES

Dear Dr. Holmes,

I have just returned from participating in a Summer Session III course at the University of Lethbridge and I feel it fitting to forward this letter to you as the acting Dean of Arts and Sciences.

Dr. Terry Moore should be commended for organizing what will become known as a first in anthropology education. Thru his efforts Anthropology 3908-Prehistoric Technologies, An Experimental Approach, instructed by guest instructor Dr. Don Crabtree, was completed with great success. The field of experimental archaeology has traditionally been restricted to only a select group of archaeologists due to the complicated teaching methods required. With the assistance of Mr. Landy Esau of the University of Lethbridge Media Distribution Department, video monitors were provided making the teaching of this course not only possible, but a great experience for both the instructor and the students. On the return trip with Dr. Crabtree, he mentioned that word of the success of this course would travel quickly thru the archaeological profession in Canada and the United States, and would undoubtedly assist you in making the University of Lethbridge Canada's leading institution of higher learning.

The stay at the University was most rewarding, and the services and facilities were quite outstanding. I would like to offer my recommendation that the administration consider the continuation of this course for future summer sessions.

Sincerely.

Jim Woods, Director

challma

The Norman Herrett Museum of Anthropology

xc: Dr. John Woods